Re. Travel & Conference Bursary 2010
I am writing to thank the society for awarding me the above bursary to attend the XVth Meeting of the European Association of Haematopathology (EAHP).

The meeting was held at the University of Uppsala, Sweden in September 2010. 
The meeting began with the EAHP Educational Session, chaired by Professors Peter Isaacson and Nancy Lee Harris, in which histopathological, clinical and molecular features allowing distinction between benign and malignant lymphoid proliferations were discussed.
The following day commenced with the EAHP Bone Marrow Symposium, the theme of which was ‘From molecular and histopathological bone marrow studies to therapy’. An update of recent molecular work in acute leukaemias, myelodysplasia and myeloproliferative neoplasms was given over a series of seminars, and the implications for future therapeutic approaches discussed. A series of diagnostic cases of interest were then presented in an educational session.
The main session of the meeting, extending over two and a half days, was the Lymphoma Symposium. The theme of the Lymphoma symposium was ‘Early molecular events in lymphomagenesis’. The Key Note lecture was presented by Bertrand Nagel, who presented his work on the events underlying early follicular lymphoma. Seminars from other groups, including my supervisor Professor Ming Du, then discussed early molecular events in other lymphomas, namely MALT lymphoma, mantle cell lymphoma, CLL, T-cell lymphomas and Hodgkin’s lymphoma. An additional key note lecture on the role of autoimmunity in lymphomagenesis was also presented by
I then presented part of my PhD project as an oral presentation, entitled:

“miRNAs as targets of the 7q32 deletion in splenic marginal zone lymphoma” 

The talk was well received, and I was able to speak to other groups working in the same field, which led to a collaboration on this project, which we have recently had approved for publication in PLoS One.
A Gala Dinner was held for delegates at the 16th Century Uppsala Castle in the evening.

The next day and a half was taken up by the EAHP Lymphoma Workshop, which I was also able to attend which was very useful to my diagnostic training. The workshop focused primarily on ‘early’ lymphoma pathology, including follicular lymphoma ‘in situ’, monocytoid hyperplasia, progressive transformation of germinal centres and monoclonal B-cell lymphocytosis.
May I thank the Pathological Society for their kind support in allowing me to attend this important meeting.

Dr AJ Watkins
